

STATE OF WASHINGTON WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

June 14, 2012

James R. Tutton, Jr. Executive Director Washington Movers Conference 930 S. 336th St., Suite B Federal Way, WA 98003-6384

RE: Petition for Revision of Tariff 15-C, Docket TV-120881

Dear Mr. Tutton:

Thank you for your letter petitioning the commission to revise Tariff 15-C, Items 85 and 95. As you may be aware, commission staff initiated a Tariff revision earlier this week. You likely received the Notice and Opportunity for Comment in advance of this letter.

In Docket TV-120835, staff has proposed a revision to Tariff 15-C, Item 85 to accommodate the use of electronic estimating technology. Because the issues you raised related to Item 85 are identical to those raised by staff and your proposed language is substantially similar, the commission will be closing Docket TV-120881 and filing your letter as a comment in Docket TV-120835.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions.

Sincerely,

David W. Danner

Executive Director and Secretary